Press Release, 20th September 2005

THE INSPECTION OF F.I.S. IN VAL DI FIEMME IS CONCLUDED

FAVOURABLE OPINIONS, BUT THE OPPONENTS ARE STRONG

Yesterday and today a delegation of the International Ski Federation made a technical inspection in Val di Fiemme (Italy) in order to examine the World-venues that could host the Nordic Ski World Championships of 2011. In fact, the Val di Fiemme is one of the candidates for the organisation of the event. 

The beautiful valley in the Trentino region hosted the World Championships in 1991 and in 2003 with success, and now is ready to undertake a new great adventure.

The most significant words came from Sarah Lewis, the general secretary of the International Ski Federation: “The Val di Fiemme is unique, in this place there is not only a committee, but a whole community working for a great event, the local and provincial institutions that are close to the organising committee. In this valley you have the volunteers, a beautiful landscape and the hospitality is one of the best I have ever found, and the tourism is perfectly combined with sport”.

After the visit in Val di Fiemme, the delegation will go to Zakopane (POL) and to Oslo (NOR), the other candidates for the 2011.

The official decision will be taken during the 2006 FIS Congress in Portugal, but now the Nordic Ski Fiemme committee has obviously other tasks to carry out. This season the 15 and 30 km free technique and the relay World Cup races are scheduled for the 14th and 15th of January, as well as two Nordic combined races. 

The “Classical Resort” of Val di Fiemme will be also included in the new 2007 Ski Tour, that will bring about great novelties in the cross country skiing sector. The 2007 Ski Tour chose Val di Fiemme as conclusive stage, with two days of races and with the unusual last uphill competition with a high difference of 430 metres and gradients up to 28%.

Another important appointment for the Val di Fiemme are the six World Cup races for disabled athletes next December 2005.

